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Fr˛ʗ ˁɯʍ PɼeˡiɩˏnʠÙʟ Deˀʔ  

Grace and peace my fellow laborers in the vineyard,  
 
Friends, the United Methodist Church has been in the news quite a lot over the last 
month. Unfortunately, a lot of what has been reported has been mis-information. 
Many are wondering if they will still be a part of PAUMCS during these uncertain 
time. I can say unequivocally that the mission of PAUMCS remains the same; to pro-
vide administrative professionals and church secretaries a supportive base, unity 
and fellowship. To promote individual growth, professional development, continuing 
education and spiritual enrichment.  
 
I wanted to share some of what is going on and what it means. 
 
Did the UMC agree to split? NO. The only body that can make that kind of decision is 
the General Conference. The General Conference is a large meeting of delegates 
elected from around the globe. That is the only body who can make a decision for 
the UMC. They will meet in May of this year. 
 
What is actually going to happen, you may ask. Who knows?  The reality is, General 
Conference almost never votes something in without making changes. For that 
matter, the Protocol is not the first proposal that has been written for some sort of 
amicable separation. They (General Conference) will have several options to choose 
from, if they even move in that direction. We simply cannot know what will happen 
until May. 
 
Some folks are asking what will happen if the UMC splits? There will be many things 
to consider if the denomination slits. Some of the things that will come under con-
sideration for PAUMCS are: 

¶ The name of the organization may change. We have been through this and we 
are still standing. 

¶ Bylaws may/will change, again we have been here before.  

¶ A split may make room for other denominations to join this amazing organiza-
tion. 

¶ We might consider inviting other United Methodists who work in administrative 
positions in the secular world to join this organization. 

 
Please rest assured that the PAUMCS Executive Committee is monitoring the situa-
tion. Know that PAUMCS is continuing to be a professional organization dedicated to 
supporting and meeting the needs of our members. 
 

C˛nˢ˔˚ʀeʋ ˛ʘ fʺʶl˛˦˔nʐ paɮʍ 
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Continued - Fr˛ʗ ˁɯʍ PɼeˡiɩˏnʠÙʟ Deˀʔ 

 

What now? Pray. Pray for those involved in the decision making process (Gail Douglas-Boykin (PAUMCS President & delegate to 
General Conference), Amy Johnson (2021 Conference Site Chair & delegate to General Conference), and for other members of the 
Executive Committee attending General Conference (Christol Medley, Natalie Schuette, and Lori Sluder). Pray for those wondering 
what is going to happen to their church. Pray for those hurting. Pray for those worrying. Most of all, keep serving God as you have 
been called. 
 
 

 The journey continues,  Gˉʳʕ D˛uʱlaʟ- B˛ˇ˖˔ʘ 

Viɨʍ Pɼeˡiɩˏnʠ, Rh˛ndʆ Rˉmɽˏʦ 

Hallelujah! The Western North Carolina chapter of PAUMCS became an 
answer to our prayer. They have taken a leap of faith and graciously       
extended an invitation to the Executive Committee to host the 2021      
Annual Conference at Lake Junaluska, North Carolina! 
 
The Executive Committee is excited and ready to help in any way we can,  
to bring this to fruition. The Executive Committee along with Amy  Johnson, 
Site Chair for 2021, met January 15-18, 2020 to begin preparing.  Lake   
Junaluska is a beautiful setting for administrators to gather, relax and    
fellowship with one another. I canΩt wait to see it in the springtime.  
Check it out at www.lakejunaluska.com.  
 
Do you have the gift of hospitality? 
Do you enjoy planning and seeing a project come together? 
 
The Executive Committee is considering alternative ways of hosting and planning our annual conferences. Although we will        
continue to welcome invitations from PAUMCS chapters, we are seeking UM administrators (6-10); no matter where you live or if 
you have a chapter or not, who will work alongside the Executive Committee to plan future conferences. A site chair will be        
selected from the team. The site chair will follow the guidelines listed in the Executive Committee Procedure and Guidelines    
manual. Other team members will serve on a volunteer basis. 
 
A friendly reminder: I am only an email away  (rhonda.ramsey567@gmail.com) if you would like to be part of a team or if your 
chapter is ready to take a leap of faith and volunteer to host a future conference. 2022, 2023 & 2024 are open – letΩs fill in the 
blanks. You can also find me April 16-18 at the 2020 PAUMCS Annual Conference in Kansas City, Missouri. DonΩt be shy, IΩll be   
happy to answer any questions you may have. 

 
Blessings,   

Rh˛ndʆ Rˉmɽˏʦ 

 

Rˏɵˏʸɧˏʞ tʙ ˀh˛ʜ ˁɯʍ ǶǡǼMȦS st˛ɼʍ!  
 

If you are interested in apparel be sure to check out our online store. The web address is: 
 

https://paumcsstore.qbstores.com/  
 

The store usually has some type of promotion going on so it will be worth your while.   

http://www.lakejunaluska.com
mailto:rhonda.ramsey567@gmail.com
https://paumcsstore.qbstores.com/
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Click here Ҩ for 
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Greetings from Kansas City, MO! 

 

The Missouri Chapter is very excited to welcome all Local, Conference, District, Agency, 
and Episcopal Church Administrators to Kansas City for the PAUMCS Annual Conference 
on April 16-18, 20/20. The theme for the Conference is Keeping our Eyes Focused on 
Christ based on Hebrews 12:2, ά!ƴŘ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ Ǌǳƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŜǊǎŜǾŜǊŀƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŀŎŜ ƳŀǊƪŜŘ ƻǳǘ 
ŦƻǊ ǳǎΣ ŬȄƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ŜȅŜǎ ƻƴ WŜǎǳǎΣ ǘƘŜ ǇƛƻƴŜŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘŜǊ ƻŦ ŦŀƛǘƘΦέ  

 

In the world we live in today, it easy to become distracted by many things including the 
busyness of life, finances, politics, denominational, family, greed, envy and much more. 
In my roles a district administrator, site chair, church board member, mom, and wife, life 
feels overwhelming at times and it is hard to breathe or even have hope that tomorrow 
will be better. I read the words in Hebrew 12:2 and it sparks a light deep inside me that helps me focus on the living hope of  
Jesus Christ. Perhaps I would be become a more successful and fruitful follower of Christ, if I habitually focused my attention on 
God and GodΩs Word. I should not look behind me at the mistakes I have already made, as all of my sins and debts have been 
paid. I trust and follow Christ by keeping my gaze upon him.  

 

The Missouri ChapterΩs hope is that you are will be joining us in April to refresh your focus on Christ and find comfort in company 
of fellow believers. Each day we will be focusing on a different aspects of our roles as disciples and administrators. On Thursday, 
we will keep our eyes focused on Christ through our roles as administrators by unleashing our inner warrior with Rev. Lia McIn-
tosh and maintaining a healthy balancing act with Rev. Julie Sanders. On Friday, we will keep our eyes focused on Christ through 
development of disciples by learning how to empower young leaders with Rev. Jeffrey Waters and then breakout into workshops 
focused on volunteers, social media, small groups, and membership management. On Saturday, we will wrap up our conference 
with keeping our eyes focused on Christ through the growing the Kingdom of God with looking at a successful ministry call The 
Shop, equipping & empowering mission with Rev. Tina Harris, and growing PAUMCS into the future.  

 

I pray that you are able to join us for this powerful conference as registration is open and will closed on March 15, 2020.       
Scholarships are available. Do not miss this opportunity for training and information, networking and fellowship. We need each 
other to learn from and lean on especially in this time of uncertainty and stress. Administrators are the vital link for mission and 
ministry in our world. We must Keep Our Eyes Focused on Christ. 

 

See you soon! Blessings.  
Megan Hayes 
PAUMCS 2020 Site Chair  

http://paumcs.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/2020ConferenceBrochure.pdf
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Rˏpʙᴍ ᴗ ˁɯʍ PțS Chˉ˔ʞ  
 

Any person meeting the criteria below is eligible to receive financial aid to attend an annual conference of PAUMCS: 
Members of the PAUMCS national association, submitting proper application to attend a PAUMCS annual conference, will 

be given preference. 
Other applicants will be considered as funds are available. 
Scholarships to individuals shall be granted only once in a period of four (4) years. 
Deadline for applying shall be the same date as the early registration date for the annual conference. 
Scholarships shall be granted on an individual need basis and limited to monies available in the scholarship fund. 
The amount of each scholarship for registration shall be considered by the PTS committee, with at least fifty (50) percent of 

the registration fee for the annual conference being granted. 
Any person attending a PAUMCS annual conference who has not received a scholarship in the last four (4) years may apply 
for a scholarship by following these steps: 
1. Complete both sides of the application, answering all questions. (include in this newsletter) 
2. Sign the application. 
3. Include a letter of reference from: 
¨ Your pastor/supervisor 
¨ Staff Parish Relations Committee Chair (where applicable) 

4. Return completed package to: Libby Craven, PAUMCS PTS Chair, either by email (m_e_craven@yahoo.com) or USPS 

mail to Libby Craven, c/o Mount Tabor UMC, 3543 Robinhood Road, Winston-Salem, NC 27106 

Peace, 

Lʳʪˋʦ Crˉʁˏʘ 

 
Rˏpʙᴍ ᴗ ˁɯʍ Mˏʸɧˏrˀ˓˔ʜ Chˉ˔ʞ  
 
Thank you to those PAUMCS members who have already renewed their membership 
for 2020! For those of you who havenΩt done so it is important to note that all      
current PAUMCS memberships MUST be renewed by March 31. LŦ ȅƻǳ Ŧŀƛƭ ǘƻ ǊŜƴŜǿ 
ōȅ aŀǊŎƘ ом ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻǾŜǊ ŀǎ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ŀƴŘΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀ ŎŜǊǝŬŜŘ 
ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƭƻǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŜǊǝŬŎŀǝƻƴΦ New memberships can be created 
anytime between November 1 of the previous year and October 31 of the current 
year.  
 
For those of you who are not members of a local chapter, I would encourage you to consider joining a chapter, or, if there is not a 
chapter in your area, talk with others around you about possibly starting one. I would be happy to talk with you about that.  
 
While we have had some issues with the data base, please be assured that I am available to assist you with any issues you may 
have. Feel free to reach out to me if you need assistance. 
 
With PAUMCS membership not only do you get to take advantage of discounted rates for our annual conferences, but you have 
access to a network of other professionals and to the PAUMCS/GCFA certification classes. PAUMCS is supported by the General 
Council on Finance and Administration of The United Methodist Church and we are always striving to improve this great             
organization. I hope you will join me in renewing your membership and sharing this information with others who might benefit 
from PAUMCS. 
 
A final reminder: if you are sending me a check for your dues, be sure to indicate your name somewhere on the check! (It is not 
necessary to mail me a copy of your renewal form as long as your name is included somewhere on the check.) 
 

Rˏɶɫʍ Fˉˠrˉʞ 
Membership Chair 
adox@ngumc.net 
770-879-9016 

mailto:m_e_craven@yahoo.com
mailto:adox@ngumc.net
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F˔nˉnˌiʨʕ L˔ʹʔ       Joˡɰʍ C. Hiʫk˛ʗ, Tɼeaˡˤɼˏʞ
   

Fund Balances (12/31/19) 
 
 General Fund     $106,279.22 
      Undesignated Operating $13,148.50 
      Money Market  $69,849.11 
      GCFA Saving Account $23,281.61 
 Scholarship Fund         $2,837.41 
 Promotional Fund              $91.97 
 Annual Conference Fund     $31,447.21 
 Endowment Fund       $62,441.21 
 ¢ƻǘŀƭ CǳƴŘǎ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ     ϷнлоΣлфтΦлн 
 
Account Balances (04/30/17) 
 GCFA Savings Account     $23,281.61 
 Administrative Checking Account    $47,520.09 
 Administrative Money Market Account   $69,849.11 
 Administrative Savings Account             $5.00 
 Endowment Fund at GCFA                $62,441.21 

 ¢ƻǘŀƭ !ŎŎƻǳƴǘ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜǎ              ϷнлоΣлфтΦлн 

 

From the finance chair  

As I sit down to write this, my last article as your Finance Chair, it is a time to look back over the last 3 years, 

during which much change has taken place. We no longer bring PAUMCS items to sell at our annual confer-

ences, however, there are still are few άVintageέ items left. If you are interested in something contact Josie 

Hickom to find out what is available. The PAUMCS Store has replaced bringing items to our conferences and 

if you havenΩt visited the store please do so. This online store can be accessed by going to the PAUMCS 

website, PAUMCS.org, and clicking άShop PAUMCSέΦ Not only will you find a variety of shirts and jackets but also hats and 

backpacks, all with the PAUMCS logo and in various colors. 

 

Due to the logistics of trying to collect money on our άConference at Seaέ the Memorial Scholarship Fund is lower 

than it has been in past years. An offering will be taken in Kansas City this year or you can mail your donation directly to 

Josie Hickom. You can find her contact information on the website. 

 

As one of my last duties I want to encourage everyone to consider donations to the ά¢ƻǳŎƘƛƴƎ ¢ƻƳƻǊǊƻǿ ¢ƻŘŀȅ 

9ƴŘƻǿƳŜƴǘ CǳƴŘέΦ This endowment fund was created to help PAUMCS grow into the future. Read more about the fund 

by going to the website, click the drop-down άDonation/Planned Givingέ and then άPlanned GivingέΦ Scroll down the page 

to make your donation directly to the fund by clicking on άUMC Development CenterέΦ 

 

Thank you all for allowing me to serve as your Finance Chair for the past 3 years. 

 

Bˏʣ A˙ɺˏrɽϣ, Chˉ˔ʞ, F˔nˉnɨʍ C˛m˙ʒᴝɫʍ  

ɧˏvˉ˙ʜ@c˛ʥ.ɶeʠ 
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Bishopôs assistant Sheilah Kyburz to retire 
in August after 30 years 

.ȅΥ Christa Meland 

Sheilah Kyburz, who has supported four bishops over nearly three decades,           
announced plans to retire Aug. 1, 2020. 
  
Kyburz began her position as administrative assistant to the bishop in 1991 after  
being hired by Bishop Sharon Brown Christopher, the Minnesota ConferenceΩs first 
woman bishop. She continued in her role during the Minnesota tenures of Bishop 
John Hopkins and Bishop Sally Dyck—and has supported Bishop Bruce R. Ough since 
he became resident bishop of the Dakota-Minnesota Episcopal Area in 2012. 
  
άMy nearly 30 years in the Area office have filled me with a sense of purpose and joy, 
provided me with the opportunity to meet and work with so many wonderful and 
inspiring people, allowed me to share my time and God-given gifts in meaningful 
ways, expanded my horizons, and deepened my faith,έ said Kyburz, a lifelong United 
Methodist. 
  
Kyburz will retire the same month as Ough, who will soon reach the mandatory retirement age for episcopal leaders. Ough noted 
that KyburzΩs significant behind-the-scenes contributions have been instrumental in helping him to effectively lead the Dakotas 
and Minnesota Conferences. She played an especially critical role when Ough served as president of the Council of Bishops from 
2016 to 2018. 
  
άSheilah embodies radical hospitality,έ he said. άShe is a true servant of the Lord, and I thank God for her commitment and her 
heart. Sheilah is efficient, kind, and cares for every detail of her work. She has been an immense blessing to Char and me. Any-
thing we have accomplished for the kingdom over the past seven years wouldnΩt have been possible without her.έ 
  
The Dakotas and Minnesota Episcopacy Committees will work with Bishop Ough to design a process and timeline for seeking Ky-
burzΩs replacement. 
  
It was an interesting journey that led Kyburz to the position that would ultimately define her career. After earning a degree in 
business education from Illinois State University, she spent three years as a high school business teacher before marrying her 
husband, Paul, and moving to Minnesota in the late 1970s. While a member of Normandale Hylands UMC in Bloomington, its 
pastor at the time, Rev. Norman Lidke, asked Kyburz to fill in for the church secretary. It went well, and Kyburz was asked to fill in 
again and again. When the church secretary retired in 1980, she applied and got the job. 
  
After Lidke became Metro East District superintendent, Kyburz applied to be the district administrative assistant and again got 
the job. In 1991, she started filling in for Bishop ChristopherΩs administrative assistant on a regular basis and later that year 
moved into the role full-time when her predecessor retired. 
  
Her involvement in the Professional Administrators of the United Methodist Connectional Structure (PAUMCS)—which provides 
professional development, continuing education, and spiritual enrichment for administrative support staff—has been a            
particularly meaningful part of her job. 
  

Sheilah Kyburz (right) with volunteer Carol Haun at General Conference 2019 in St. Louis, MO.In fact, after attending and being 
inspired at a national PAUMCS event in 1991, Kyburz felt God was calling her to begin a Minnesota chapter—so she and another 
church secretary did just that. To this day, the Minnesota chapter of PAUMCS plays a key role in supporting administrative pro-
fessionals in United Methodist churches across the state and brings them together for two annual gatherings. Kyburz has contin-
ued to participate in the national PAUMCS as well, having served as its president from 2000 to 2003 and co-organized an ad-
vanced certification course in partnership with the General Council on Finance and Administration. 

Continued on following page... 
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...continued from previous page 

άOne of the highlights of my career is the long-lasting friendships I have formed with people all over the world,έ she said. 
  
Although technology has changed by leaps and bounds over the past three decades (Kyburz recalls learning how to use both a fax 
machine and a computer as each one started to become commonplace in work environments), much has remained the same. 
  
άThe learning has been adapting to all these advances in technology and the world moving faster but staying grounded in the faith 
and remembering why weΩre here,έ she said. άOur mission to be the hands and feet of Christ and bring glory to God hasnΩt 
changed.έ 
  
In her retirement, Kyburz and her husband—who retired four years ago—plan to spend more time with family and friends and do 
more traveling. She also looks forward to devoting additional time to commu-
nity service and her hobbies: baking, playing the harp, weaving on one of 
several large looms, sewing, entertaining, refinishing antiques, and reading. 
  
Kyburz said she has seen God at work and grown in her faith immeasurably 
throughout the past three decades, and she is both humbled and grateful to 
have had the privilege of serving in her role. 
  
άSo many times I find God has helped me find an answer or know where to 
look for an answer,έ she said. άI have learned to be observant and give God 
credit, and I have seen signs that God is everywhere.έ 
 
/ƘǊƛǎǘŀ aŜƭŀƴŘ ƛǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ  
aƛƴƴŜǎƻǘŀ !ƴƴǳŀƭ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ 

If you would like to give a gift in honor of Sheila you can send a contribution to 
Touching Tomorrow Today Endowment  (PAUMCS.org) 

or to the Minnesota Chapter of PAUMCS 

Gɼɫeˢ˔ngʟ ˑr˛ʗ Tɯʍ Gˏɶˏrʨʕ C˛ˤnˌʳʕ ˛ʘ F˔nˉnɨʍ ˉnʋ Aˍ˙˔˚isˢraˢi˛ʘ! 

 

Registration for the PAUMCS Advanced Certification Course is now open. To register, please CLICK HERE. This 3 day course begins 
August 30, concludes on September 2, and takes place at our office in Nashville. The course offers sessions on topics such as Sexual 
Misconduct in the Church, Values and Your Personal Work Code, Self-Awareness and Interpersonal Relationships, and much more. 
The cost of $300 includes 1 dinner, 3 lunches, and training materials. Class size is filled on a first come-first served basis. You must 
be PAUMCS certified to attend, and you are responsible for your transportation and lodging. More questions?  See the attached 
flyer or email me at natalie@gfca.org .  

 
Want to go to the PAUMCS Advanced Certification Course but you are not PAUMCS certified?  Well, thereΩs a solution for 
that.  You can now become PAUMCS certified online!  Registration for the 2020 PAUMCS Certification Class begins April 1. The 
course starts June 1 and runs until mid-August. Keep your eye out for the registration link.  

 
Looking forward to seeing you all at the 2020 Annual Conference in Kansas City.  This conference is jammed pack with amazing 
speakers to help enhance and further your career, as well as join in fellowship and prayer. Register now! 

 
Blessings, 

Natʨ˗ɰʍ  

mailto:christa.meland@minnesotaumc.org
https://www.eiseverywhere.com/ereg/index.php?eventid=517333&
mailto:natalie@gfca.org
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ǶǡǼMȦS Misˡi˛ʘ Staɾˏɵˏnʠ 

The mission of  The Professional Administrators of  The United Methodist Connectional 
Structure is to provide a supportive base for the unity and fellowship of  members in order to 
provide individual growth, professional development, continuing education, and spiritual    
enrichment. 

 

 

How can we help you?  

 

 
PAUMCS has many different opportunities to help you to ōŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƪƴƻǿ. There are several ways that we          
communicate with you to help you to have the best opportunity to work together and to share information.  

 
HereΩs how: 
 
t!¦a/{ΦƻǊƎ - The website is full of information and details on the many different areas of PAUMCS as well as      
resources and now the host of the PAUMCS store! CanΩt find what you are looking for there?                                 
Contact LoriSluder@holston.org 

 
¢ƘŜ ±ƛǘŀƭ [ƛƴƪ newsletter is published quarterly and sent to members via e-mail. It is a compendium of upcoming 
events, news, information, and other content of interest and value to members. Lori Sluder is the editor. 

 
9-[ƛƴƪǎ - In addition to our newsletters we send out news, announcements, concerns, etc. These go out on an as 
needed basis. 

 
[ƛƴƪƛƴƎ IŀƴŘǎ - are sent out on a requested basis. This e-mail is a forum to share a job-related question or tip.     
Discussions range from choosing the best membership management software to safety on the job to keeping a 
green office toΧΧΧyour choice! Have a question or want to share a new office tip, send them to          
PAUMCSLinkingHands@gmail.com 

 
t!¦a/{ tǊŀȅŜǊ [ƛƴƪ -  If you have any joys, celebrations and/or concerns that you would like for our 
community to pray with you about please send them to:   PAUMCSLinkingHands@gmail.com 

 
C!/9.hhY- If you are on Facebook check out the PAUMCS page. Another great place to be in the 
know or to share information out to the PAUMCS community! Search PAUMCS on Facebook and join us there! 
 

C˛m˙ˤ˚icaˢi˛nʟ Co˛rˍ˔nat˛ʞ, L˛ˠʒ S˗uɩˏʞ 

mailto:LoriSluder@holston.org
http://paumcs.org/LoriSluder%40holston.org
mailto:PAUMCSLinkingHands@gmail.com
mailto:PAUMCSLinkingHands@gmail.com
mailto:PAUMCSLinkingHands@gmail.com

